Minutes of the meeting of the

Welney Archive and Social History Committee

of the Welney Parish Council held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Tuesday 22nd August, 2006 at 8.00 p.m.

Present:
Cllrs.Ken Goodger, (Parish Council; Chairman) and Mark Brown, , Mr.Derek Levesley and the Parish Council Clerk, Pat Copeman.

Two members of the public (Dave and Christine, Kendrick Cottage) were also

in attendance.

The Parish Council Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting

1. Apologies for absence


Apologies for absence were received from Mr.T. & Mrs. C. Bray. 

2.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 11th July, 2006 (having been circulated) were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting,

3.  Matters Arising,

a. On the proposition of Cllr.Goodger, seconded by Mr.Levesley it was agreed

that Mr. Mark Brown should be appointed Vice-Chairman.

b. It was agreed that notices should be put up to encourage new members

to join the committee.

c. Mr.Derek Levesley agreed to prepare a report on the Wash Committee

for inclusion in the next edition of the Welney News,

4.  Funding
The Clerk reported to the meeting that confirmation had been received 

from Awards for All that the committee had been awarded a grant of £3,090

which was the full amount we had applied for.  This was excellent news and

would enable the committee to purchase the equipment requested.  The main condition of the Award was that it must be spent on the equipment specified in the application form, and if there is any money left, Awards for All must be informed so that they can make the decision as to what should happen to the surplus.  All receipts are to be kept and the money has to be spent within 12 months at which time a form has to be returned giving all the details.

The Chairman informed the meeting that this money had been paid into the Parish Council accounts were a separate account would be kept of WASH monies, which now stood as follows:


15.7.06  Money received from Millennium Project

696 . 28


15.7.06  Donation received at Open Day



  10 . 00


12.7.06  Donation from Events R Us



  22 . 58


14.7.06  Grant from Awards for All


         3,090 . 00











         3,818 . 86


It was agreed that a letter of thanks should be sent to Awards R Us.


Arrangements would be made as soon as possible to purchase the equipment so 


that the archiving of the material can begin.


The Clerk agreed to prepare a Press Release for the local newspapers.  This would


Be circulated to the committee members for amendment as necessary and then


e-mailed to all local newspapers, including the Eastern Daily Press, Lynn News


and Advertiser, Wisbech Standard etc.  It was felt that this could also bring in


more information and pictures from further afield,


It was agreed that the archiving should take the form of Loose leaf folders 


Containing the information which would be split  into sections : Families,


School, Gala Days, Wash Road and Flooding, Farming, Public Houses, Characters


Etc., and if possible these individual sections could be split into decades.

5.  Open Days and Evening Meetings.

A further Open day had been arranged for 16th September, but it was felt that

this should be moved to a little later in the year, and it was agreed to hold

it on 21st October in the Parish Hall from 1-4 p.m.  A notice would be included

to this effect in the Welney News Report, and notices would be displayed

on the Notice Boards and in the Shop. and also on the Parish Council website.

It was also agreed to go ahead with the first Evening Meeting to take place on

Friday 10th November, 2006.  Doors would open at 7.30 p.m. with a speaker

at 8 p.m.  It was agreed to approach Mr.Mike Petty to see if he would be available

Mr.Petty was recommended by Mr.Levesley .

6.  Any Other Business. 

a. Mr. Mark Brown had a box full of papers and photographs to be included in

the archives, and he agreed to retain these until the equipment had been

purchased and the archiving could begin.

b. The question of third party accidental cover on the equipment was also

raised, and it was agreed to contact the Parish Council insurers regarding this

to ask for their advice.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.

The date of the next committee meeting would be arranged in due course,

Signed ...K.Goodger..........................................................Chairman

Dated ......2nd November, 2006........................................................
